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Chairman:  Cllr M Wood                     Clerk: L Lund 
                                                                                               Proceedings at a meeting held on 26 September 2022

Present:  Cllrs M Wood [Chairman], G Henderson [Vice Chairman], M Howells, C Goodwin, Clerk – L Lund and one member of the parish
	Min No
	Agenda items
	Action

	55/22
	Chairman’s Welcome
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
	

	56/22
	Apologies for absence
The Clerk reported that an apology had been given by Borough Cllr L Edge
	

	57/22
	Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest
The meeting closed at 19:03 to allow public participation.
	

	58/22
	Public participation  
1. Bins Church View – also RVBC had sent a letter to residents asking that bins are returned to their own property nothing had changed and the bins were still left out.
2. Welcome to Salesbury Sign – the wood needed treating – Cllr Wood offered to sort it out.
3. Common issues – Cllr Howells had sent a report to the resident.

The meeting re-opened at 19:08
	

Cllr Wood would sort out the sign

	59/22
	Approval of the minutes of the meeting held on 23 May 2022 and 6 June 2022 
The minutes were approved as a true record:
23 May 2022 – proposed by Cllr Goodwin and seconded by Cllr Howells
6 June 2022 – proposed by Cllr Goodwin and seconded by Cllr Howells
	

	60/22
	Updates from the minutes 
Re build of wall Copster Green – further chase up email sent to Ingham and Yorke .  The Council had had the root removed and it was now up to the land agent to arrange the rebuilding of the wall.  Clerk to ring them.
35/22 Bridleway improvement  work done on 12 September 2022 – the Chairman recorded thanks to all that were involved in the improvement of the bridleway.
38/22  Mandate acknowledged by Lloyds
42/22 Residents Annual survey – results printed in newsletter
41/22 planning application 3/2022/0448 YU – temporary permission granted for 12 months
Updates were noted by the Council.
	

	
	DECISIONS
	

	61/22
	ANNUAL PRECEPT – Working group to be formed  to discuss requirements for this financial year and the next financial year 2023/2024– clerk to provide financial forecasts for the proposed working group meeting .
It was proposed that all the Councillors and the Clerk form the working group.   The working group  would meet prior to the next meeting of the PC.
	All

	62/22
	Accounts for approval

Cheques inbetween meetings

Salesbury Memorial Hall room hire 6 June2022  £28.00 cheque no 000494

LALC Subs 22/23  £76.36  cheque no 000495
-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
L Lund  April – July – September Salary £500.00 - £100 tax  = £400.00 cheque no 000496
HMRC £100.00 cheque no 000497
Salesbury Memorial Hall room hire 12 September 2022 £28.00 cheque no 000498
Salesbury Memorial Hall room hire 26 September 2022 £30.00 cheque no 000498
All payments to be approved proposed Cllr Henderson and seconded by Cllr Goodwin
	All

	63/22
	Planning Applications
3/2022/0628  Salesbury Memorial Hall and 93 Ribchester Road – Increase width of vehicular access to Salesbury Memorial Hall from Ribchester road including drop kerbs and footpath alterations.
SPC- No objections
Update 3/2022/0448 – YU Restaurant – permission granted for 1 year.
	

	64/22
	Resident’s Annual Survey – report of working group  meeting held 16 May 2022 – to discuss any actions following comments/suggestions from the survey results.

Cllr Goodwin went through the responses from the survey:

Vegetation Copster Green – in respect of pruning/managing the response had been 25 .  It was reported that some trimming had been done revealing a stony copse in the centre and there were brambles also.  The pruning had been done without the permission of the Council who had been asked to engage an ecology survey prior to any cutting back of it.
Cllr Howells said if the brambles were taken out wild flowers could be planted.
Jubilee pathway 22 voters had been in favour of this

Surgery – 34 voters felt it was a good idea
It was proposed to keep the surgeries going – next one to arrange in February prior to the March PC meeting a vote was take and  - it was unanimously agreed to follow that course of action.

Displays Tommys/Poppies a discussion took place re the representation of SPC at the local church.  Cllr Goodwin would make enquiries.  The 3 Tommys would be utilised.

Vote required

1 survey received after the newsletter had been published attached
	







Cllr Goodwin

	65/22
	Meetings attended by Councillors

 PCL – Postponed

Cllr Howells had attended LANPAC [Lancashire Partnership Against Crime] 
The speakers passed on lots of information on crime prevention measures.  Information on marking valuables with smart water/credit card protection with a blocker in a bag/purse will block the credit/debit cards. Grants were available from LANPAC.

Other events were planned the next one being Fraud Prevention on Tuesday 4 October 2022.


	


	66/22
	Training 

Cllr Wood wished to attend the Road Safety/Speed Awareness seminar which was taking place in Chipping
	
Clerk to book it

	67/22
	5 year Plan – min 324/18 for discussion by councillors short term/medium term/long term projects
Working party formed – all cllrs and clerk – vote taken – unanimously agreed
	

	68/22
	Jubilee Path  
To report on progress – 3 tree consultants contacted to quote for tree survey
1 contractor contacted re laying of the path.
Grants
UPDATE 
1. Applied to RVBC for grant for ecological survey.
2. 3 quotations have been received refer to report – vote required for Council to choose which quotation to accept.
3. 3 tree consultants contacted to quote for tree survey.
4. Contractor instructed to provide specification for path laying prior to quotations being sought from 3 contractors as per the standing orders


Although there was lots of support for the path The report from Rebecca outlined that it was a biological heritage site and didn’t think it was appropriate to open it up any further.  This was a potential risk if the Council spend money getting the surveys done,  The Commons Champion would raise the issue of pro active management of Common Land at her meeting with RVBC.
It was proposed to leave the path in abeyance for the present – a vote was taken and this was unanimously agreed.
	All

	69/22
	VACANCY – following the recent advertisement the Parish Council can now co-opt onto the Parish Council. 
Still ongoing.  Cllr Howells advised that NALC have posters.
	Next Agenda

	70/22
	Cllr Surgery – feedback and actions for discussion
No actions for discussion – next surgery February 2023
	 

	71/22
	Agenda Briefing  for all cllrs suggested 2 weeks before meetings
Everyone felt that this was beneficial a vote was taken and it was unanimously agreed.
	

	72/22
	Marles Wood emptying of bin[s]  -  09092022 - SPC the Chairman were recently copied in to an email regarding a complaint by a member of the public concerning the overflowing bins at Marles Wood.  The bin emptying is the responsibility of LCC however Q codes have been put on them should the bins need extra emptying so that visitors can report it.
It was agreed that a formal email from SPC should be sent to LCC 
	Chairman to liaise with the Clerk

	73/22
	Approval for a financial contribution to the team from Lovely Hall Farm who provided labour and two tractors to help lay the planings on the Bridleways. 
SPC would ask for an invoice.
	Clerk

	74/22
	School car park security
Cllr Howells informed the meeting that grants were available from LANPAC for CCTV and RVBC would provide 25% of any maintenance costs in perpetuity.  The Police were encouraging CCTV in rural areas.  It is known that anti-social behaviour is going on at the carpark.
It was proposed my Cllr Howells to take this up would RVBC as part of the Commons Management  seconded by Cllr Goodwin
	

	75/22
	Sign – agreed in principle at the last meeting to purchase a sign to ask people not to exit onto the A59 from the first entrance due to dangerous traffic.  Sing with appropriate wording .Cost approx.. £100  
	

	
	INFORMATION
	

	74/22
	Bank reconciliation to August 2022 
The bank balance as at 3 August 2022 was £14724.15 however there were historic commitments which would bring the working capital to  £11574.15.  All bank reconcilliations would be forwarded to councillors before the Precept working group met
	

	75/22
	Update on Common Land management areas 
Working group all cllrs /clerk unanimously agreed.  Informal meeting to finalise items for discussion.
	All

	76/22
	Next meetings Monday  12 December 2022 and 13 March 2023
	information
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